SUDBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL
Neutral Farm House, Mill Lane, Butley, Woodbridge. IP12 3PA 

Tel: 01394 459400, Email: sudbourneparishclerk@gmail.com
Notice is hereby given that the next meeting of Sudbourne Parish Council will be held on Tuesday 22nd January 2019 in Sudbourne Village Hall
at the earlier time of 7:00pm
Members of the Public and Press are invited to attend
AGENDA

Tom McGarry, EDF Energy in attendance - Sizewell C Stage 3 Public Consultation
1. To receive apologies for absence

2. Declarations of interest regarding matters on this agenda

2.1 – To consider any dispensations

3. To Approve the Draft Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 27th November 2018
4. To receive the following reports:-

4.1 County Councillor Andrew Reid

4.2 District Councillor Ray Herring

      4.3 Parish Clerk

5. Matters arising from the Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 27th November 2018
6. Parish Council matters
6.1. Chairman’s Report
6.2. Parish Council Co-option
6.3. Sizewell C Stage 3 Public Consultation
7.   Finance

      7.1. To Approve the Statement of Income & Expenditure and Items for Authorisation of Payment  

8.   Planning

      New applications:-
      None received   
      Applications considered since the last meeting
      
      None
      Update on existing applications:-
      Planning Refs: DC/18/4259/LBC & DC/18/4261/FUL

      Address: The Old Cottage, Blacklands Lane, Sudbourne
      Proposal: Subdivision of existing site to form two residential plots, including retention of existing 
      dwelling. Erection of new dwelling including associated external works. New drive to form access 
      point from highway.
      The Parish Council had No Objections to the above mentioned planning application but stated

      the following:-

      The Parish Council are very concerned about the ‘Planning Statement’ drawn up by the 
      applicant's consultants. This seeks to show that:

      * The local Planning Authority has failed to achieve its required level of 5 and 10-year housing 
      supply, since changes in the methodology for calculating the supply (recently litigated over in the 
      county) have not been carried into the current Local Plan. This means that in line with the NPPF 
      rules, the planners cannot refuse planning for new dwellings as long as they are sustainable, and 
      therefore, have no authority to refuse this application (or any other similar application).

      *  The development will have no impact on the AONB and the local environment; alternatively, 
      both DM3 and DM4 of the Local Plan (which govern these impacts) don’t apply anyway, given the 
      failure to reach the housing supply total.
      The planning statement is a very (unnecessarily!) complicated and very aggressive document, 
      and if its argument is accepted, would make it well-nigh impossible to oppose any development 
      within the village.  No decision has been made by SCDC, to date.
      8.1 – SCDC Local Plan Consultation
9.   Correspondence
      9.1. To consider correspondence received from a local resident regarding the oak tree at School 

      Rd/Snape Rd junction    
10. Play Area 
11. Roads, Rights of way 

12. Any other matters arising
13. Date of next meeting – Tuesday 26th March 2019
14. Public Forum
Signed: Joanne Peters, Clerk to the Council


     Dated: 15th January 2019

